March 12, 2020

Out of an abundance of caution, the Fox Chapel Area School District will be closing all
schools on Friday, March 13, 2020. This evening, we were alerted to a parent of a Fox Chapel
Area High School student who is ill and concerned about potential exposure to coronavirus.
While the parent has not traveled to any areas known to have the virus, the district is closing in
a proactive effort to safeguard the health and safety of our entire educational community.

It is important for you to know that the child who attends Fox Chapel Area High School is not
currently displaying any symptoms or signs of illness.

Tomorrow, school district officials will be participating in a teleconference with the Pennsylvania
Department of Education, as well as collaborating with administrators in other school districts.
Following these discussions, a decision will be made on any future potential closings.

We appreciate your patience during this constantly evolving situation, and we will be sending
another email tomorrow to update parents and guardians on the necessary next steps.

Sincerely,

David McCommons, Ed.D.
Deputy Superintendent



